
The official newsletter of the Anne Arundel Co Detachment 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE. 

Editor’s Comments ……….……2 

Commandant ……………...…...3 

Sr Vice Cmdt ……………...…...4 

Jr Vice Cmdt…………..….…....4 

Chaplain …………...….…….….5 

Color Guard Cmdr …….………5 

Eagle Scouts ………….....……...5 

Around the Corps ……...…...…6 

MD VA ..……………….….……7 

VA News ……………...….…….9 

Marine History……..…….......10 

MODD ………………..……... 11 

Young Marines ….………….. 12 

MCL Calendar ………....…... 15 

Minutes …………….….…..….16 

Semper Fi Fund ……….…..…19 

MOU ………………….……...20 

Paymaster Report …….……..23 

American Legion 175 ...…..... 24 

Same Team—New Mission 

 

MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 
 

    April / May / June 2024 

Thank you, Bass Pro Shops 

 

On April 27, 2024, the detach-

ment held a recruiting and fund-

raiser at Bass Pro Shops in Han-

over, MD. This very successful 

event was coordinated by Com-

mandant Burt Helmka.  



From The Editor 

ALL THE NEWS THAT’S 

FIT TO PRINT.. AND SOME 

THAT ISN’T… 

 

I apologize for such a late 

newsletter. Sometimes life 

gets in the way of things. I’ll 

do my best to be more timely.  

As you can imagine, there is 

a lot to cover in a multi-month 

edition. I will attempt to keep 

it relevant.  

Due to our Commandant’s 

relationship with Bass Pro 

Shops, the detachment had 

a very successful public 

event in April. Additionally, he 

was able to secure Bass 

Pro’s sponsorship for our an-

nual golf tournament. Bravo 

Zulu, Burt. 

The golf tournament was a 

huge success again this 

year. Many thanks to Chris-

tine Stevens, Ben Wells, 

Burt Helmka, and Theo Pri-

oia. The final numbers are 

not quite in, but we expect 

them to be close to $15,000.  

As our Commandant men-

tioned, we expended about 

$3,400 when we purchased a 

storage shed at the American 

Legion. Naturally, that deplet-

ed the coffers a 

bit and we need 

to replenish 

those funds. We 

need your sup-

port. The de-

tachment’s Bull 

& Oyster Roast 

will be on 26 October. Please 

support the detachment by 

buying and selling tickets.  

If you have any fundraising 

ideas, please let us know. 

Semper Fi 

Ray Sturm 
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Commandant’s Corner 

DETACHMENT STAFF 
 

Commandant Burt Helmka 

Sr Vice Cmdt John Dunker 

Jr Vice Cmdt Joe Peacy 

Judge Advocate Ray Sturm 

Jr Past Cmdt Ben Wells 

Adjutant  Debbie Deene 

Chaplain  Jim Sanchez 

Sgt-at-Arms Jim Galvin 

Color Guard Cdr Woody Bowman 

Newsletter Editor Ray Sturm 

Paymaster Ben Wells 

Quartermaster vacant 

Public Affairs  Vacant 

Marksmanship Ray Sturm 

Web Sergeant Joe Wright 

Young Marines Ray Sturm 

 

WEBSITE 

http://mclaacdet1049.org 

FACEBOOK 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 

1049, MCL 

MEETINGS 

The detachment meets the 3rd Monday 

of the month at 7:00 PM at  American 

Legion Post  175 at  832 Manhattan 

Beach Rd, Severna Park, MD 

SOCIAL HOUR 

Social hour commences immediately 

after the meeting. Come join us for a 

beverage and the telling of sea stories.  

SUBMISSIONS 

Submit articles, photos, or suggestions 

to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com 

by the Saturday following the detach-

ment meeting. 

 

Detachment Colors 
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Marines,         
 
By the time you read this the department convention 
and Grand Growl will be over. Our newly elected officers 
for Department and Pack were installed. By-law chang-
es were approved and passed with one amendment. 
 
Our Bass Pro recruitment drive was a success. First, we 
got to meet potential members and distributed our trifold 
brochures. We also raised enough money through donations to cover 
the giveaways and food and drink at the event, with a little extra lefto-
ver. 
       
Fundraising needs to move forward as we spent some money pur-
chasing our new storage shed at the American Legion.  We need to 
replenish our funds. 
       
The Marines Helping Heroes golf tournament was on 7th of June. 
Once again, it was a huge success. Funds will be sent to our benefi-
ciaries, the Semper Fi & America’s Fund, TreatNOW, and the Caring 
Cupboard food bank.  
        
I would like to thank the detachment and staff for the support given to 
me during my term so far. I received an award that I didn’t expect to 
get let alone be nominated for. Once again, many thanks to all of you. 
 
 
Semper Fi, 
Burt 

 

July Social Dinner 

Casa Della Nonna 

8141 Telegraph Rd 

Severn, MD 

 



 

 

 

 

Senior Vice Commandant 

Junior Vice Commandant 
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I am working on the Bull & Oyster Roast.  
 
Please stand-by for details. 
 
S/F 
John 
 

 

 

 

Membershp renewal is coming up in August.  

I will be reaching out to our annual members shortly. 

Semper Fi 

Joe Peacy 



Chaplain 
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BSA Liaison and Eagle Scout Coordinator 

Let's continue to build community. All of our MCL Det 1049 gatherings, wheth-
er they be meetings, charity events and fundraisers, or detachment dinners 
have several things in common. You can find us serving together, praying to-
gether, sharing together, and even relaxing together.  
 
There are needs all around us, we can ask God what can we do for each oth-
er and strangers. We can share a meal, our time, or even share a gift. We can 
bring our needs to God. Being honest and not being afraid to open up our-
selves can help us to build closer relationships, and allows us to trust Him to 
work in our lives.  
 
Our meetings are good in that the atmosphere allows us to share what we 
think, without ridicule or censorship, and maybe helps us to challenge each 
other, and to help each other grow. Meeting regularly for dinner fosters fellow-
ship and camaraderie, conversation and connection. We can be thankful for 
the ability to meet, greet, and enjoy each other, as well as bringing new peo-
ple in to our family. Summer is almost here. Let's enjoy the His warmth, and 
share it. 
 
Jim Sanchez 
Chaplain  

Color Guard 
 

Sadly, the BSA Troop 216 will be losing their 

long-time meeting space. The Columbian Cen-

ter was sold and the troop needs to relocate. 

Scout Master Jim Galvin is seeking help in 

finding a suitable location. If anyone has an 

idea, please reach out to any member of the 

detachment staff or to Jim directly.  

Our Color Guard Commander led the 

Severna Park 4th of July Parade with the 

Color Guard from MCSB, Fort Meade.  



Wary of China, American military plans return to Peleliu in 
Western Pacific 
 
By SETH ROBSON STARS AND STRIPES • May 22, 2024 
 

 
The Pentagon is proposing a new U.S. military site on a Micronesian island where a bloody battle raged during World 
War II. Department of Defense representatives met Republic of Palau leaders and residents May 13-15 to discuss the 
proposed facility on the island of Peleliu, according to a May 17 statement from Joint Region Marianas.  
 
Engineers from the Navy, Air Force and Marine Corps shared details of the proposal with the Palauans, including plans 
to repair and expand the Peleliu Airstrip and South Dock, the statement said.  
 
Efforts by Beijing to gain influence in the region, including a pact with the Solomon Islands that’s seen as a precursor 
to forward basing by the Chinese navy, has the attention of U.S. officials. President Joe Biden signed legislation March 
9 that provides $7.1 billion over two decades and renews compacts with Micronesia, the Marshall Islands and Palau.  
 
The compacts grant the U.S. military exclusive access to the nations’ land, airspace and waters, while their citizens are 
allowed to work and attend school in America, enlist in the U.S. armed services and access veterans’ health care. 
 
Palau was the scene of fierce battles during World War II. About 1,800 Marines and soldiers were killed in the 
three-month Battle of Peleliu in fall 1944. Another 8,000 were wounded.  
 
The U.S. Army began training again in Palau in 2019, after a 37-year hiatus. The following year, a Patriot missile bat-
tery deployed there and shot down a target drone during an exercise. In October 2020, then-Palau President Tommy 
Remengesau Jr. offered to host new military facilities, including ports and air bases. 
 
“Palau’s request to the U.S. military remains simple — build joint-use facilities, then come and use them regularly,” 
Remengesau wrote to then-Secretary of Defense Mark Esper, according to a Wall Street Journal report the following 
month. The Pentagon in December 2022 awarded a $118 million contract to Gilbane Building Co., a Rhode Island 
firm, to build reinforced concrete pads and foundations for mobile, over-the-horizon radar in Palau by June 2026. 
 
The site is meant to promote the quality of life for the people in Palau and to enhance the military’s capabilities 
throughout the region to include humanitarian assistance, disaster relief efforts, and power projection, he said.  
 
The project is about partnership, Peleliu State Gov. Emais Roberts said in the statement. “The Republic of Palau and 
State of Peleliu asked the U.S. government, asked the Department of Defense to help fix the airfield for our benefit, 
and also for the benefit of the military if they had the use for it,” he said. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Air Force raises maximum amount for retention bonuses to $180,000 

The Air Force is hoping that even greater financial incentives can help it retain personnel. 

BY NICHOLAS SLAYTON | PUBLISHED MAY 26, 2024 1:42 PM EDT 
 
This fall the U.S. Air Force is raising the maximum payout available for airmen in certain fields. This past week the 
service announced it was increasing the amount of money service members in certain specialized careers can get in 
reenlistment bonuses, up to $180,000 from a previous high of $100,000.   
 
The new bonuses, which go into effect on Oct. 1, are meant to help the Air Force keep “critical career fields” staffed, 
with the focus being on areas with low retention rates, the service said.  The new rules set a higher career cap for bo-
nuses at $360,000.  

From Around the Corps 

https://taskandpurpose.com/author/nicholas-slayton/
https://www.af.mil/News/Article-Display/Article/3785463/air-force-releases-fy24-selective-retention-bonus-list-updates-to-reenlistment/


Every month is PTSD Awareness Month 

 

Please don’t wait until May to reach out to a  fellow Marine, a fellow member, or anyone you 

think is in distress.  

Your call may save a life. 

~ Editor 



News You Can Use 

VA Adds Option for Commemorative Plaque or Urn 

May 19, 2024 National Cemetery Administration 

Beginning on June 10, 2024, the families of certain cremated veterans may apply to receive a com-
memorative plaque or urn from VA. Family members are eligible to apply 
only if they have chosen not to inter a loved one in a VA National Cemetery 
or receive a government-furnished headstone, marker, or medallion for 
placement in any cemetery.  

Commemorative urns (seen at right) are used to hold the remains of a de-
ceased, cremated Veteran, and commemorative plaques (below, right) are 
designed to hang on a wall. Both the urns and the plaques honor a Veter-
an’s service and serves as a lasting tribute to the individual’s status as a 
Veteran. Eligible family members can request one or the other, but not 
both.  

It’s important to note that, if a family chooses a plaque or an urn to com-
memorate a Veteran, VA is prohibited by law from interring that Veteran’s remains in a VA national 
cemetery or from providing a headstone, marker or medallion for placement in any cemetery. Fami-
lies should be certain of their choice. If the family chooses to receive a plaque or an urn to commem-
orate their Veteran, their decision cannot be undone. The law does not provide a method to restore 
these benefits. 

To be eligible, the Veteran (or service member who died on active duty) must 
have served in the Armed Forces on or after April 6, 1917; the Veteran must 
be eligible for a headstone or marker under 38 U.S.C. § 2306(d), and the 
Veteran’s remains must have been cremated—with no portion of the remains 
interred at any location.  

More information about NCA memorial options can be found on the VA web-
site. More details, including an application for commemorative plaques and 
urns, will  be available on June 10. Information about VA burial and memorial 
benefits is available online, at VA national cemeteries, or by calling toll-free 
at 1-800-827-1000. To make burial arrangements at any VA national ceme-
tery at the time of need, call the National Cemetery Scheduling Office at 1-
800-535-1117. VA also encourages Veterans to apply for Pre-Need Eligibil-
ity to establish eligibility for VA burial and memorial benefits in advance of 
need.  

Article from   https://news.va.gov 

https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/memorial-items/headstones-markers-medallions/
https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/memorial-items/headstones-markers-medallions/
https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/
https://www.cem.va.gov/find-cemetery/
https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/pre-need-eligibility/
https://www.va.gov/burials-memorials/pre-need-eligibility/


~ Our History ~ Customs ~ and Traditions ~ 

5 May 1983 

In Beirut, Lebanon, a UH-1N helicopter carrying the commander of the American peace- keeping force, 

Colonel James Mead, was hit by machine gun fire. The six Marines aboard escaped injury. Colonel Mead 

and his crew had taken off in the helicopter to investigate artillery and rocket duels between rival Syrian-

backed Druze Moslem militiamen and Christian Phalangists that endangered French members of the multi-

national force. [Side note: a fellow MCL member Frank DiGregorio, and personal friend of the editor, was 

one of the six Marines aboard the helicopter. When recently asked about the incident he stated, “They said 

to me, ‘Lieutenant, you’re an AO (Aerial Observer). Go up there with Col Mead and shoot the bastards.” 

22 May 1912 

First Lieutenant Alfred A. Cunningham, the first Marine officer to be assigned to "duty in connection with 

aviation" by Major General Commandant William P. Biddle, reported for aviation training at the Naval Avia-

tion Camp at Annapolis, Maryland, and Marine aviation had its official beginning.  

25 June 1950 

Shortly before dawn, eight divisions of the North Korean People's Army crossed the 38th Parallel and invaded the 

Republic of Korea. Within three days, the South Korean capital city of Seoul had been captured. On 30 June, Presi-

dent Harry S. Truman ordered a naval blockade of the Korean coast and authorized the sending of U.S. ground 

troops to Korea. Two days later, General Douglas MacArthur, the Commander in Chief Far East, formally requested 

that a Marine regimental combat team be deployed to the Far East. 

26 June 1918 

BGen James G. Harbord, the Commanding General of the 4th Marine Brigade, notified American Expedi-

tionary Force Headquarters that Belleau Wood was "now U.S. Marine Corps entirely." After 20 days of 

combat, and at a cost of over 4,000 casualties, the 4th Brigade of Marines had proven its fighting heart. 

The grateful Commander of the French Sixth Army would soon decree that in all official correspondence, 

Belleau Wood would henceforth bear the name, "Bois de la Brigade de Marine."  
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MODD 
Hound Dog Pound 204 

Hound Dog Pound 204 

Mer-lin Pack 

Officers 

Pound Keeper  Pat Sharkey 

Sr Vice PK Howard Koontz 

Jr Vice PK Bobby Lee 

Smart Dog Ray Sturm 

Dog Trainer Leonard Steipler 

Mad Dog Woody Bowman 

Police Dog Norm Huffman 

Watch Dog Burt Helmka 

Barking Dog Stuart Blair 

Dog Robber Burt Helmka 

 

Next Growl 

15 September 

 

 

Dog House 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

  

 

Supreme Growl   14 Aug Palm Springs, CA 

Pound 204 Growl  15 Sept VFW Post 160 

 

From the Growl on 2 June, the Dog Robber reported $2,475 

in the bank.  

 

New Pound 204 shirts are available for purchase.   

 



4 July  Parade    Severna Park 

7 July  Drill     Fitness at Gold’s Gym, Glen Burnie 

13 July Food Pantry    Glen Burnie 

21 July Drill—recruit graduation 

26 July Color Guard    Joe Cannon Stadium 

3 Aug  PFT     TBD 

4 Aug  Drill  - Color Gurad   Bowie BaySox Stadium 

18 Aug Drill 

31 Aug Rifle Range 

 

On October 14th, we will celebrate the Young Marines Birthday at the American Legion Post 276. 

This is a Regimental (statewide) event. MCL members are invited to participate. 

 

 

 

 

Drill is conducted at the American Legion Post 276 on Quarterfield Rd, Severn MD.  

All MCL members are invited to attend and observe. 



Joint Event with the Marine Corps League 

Bass Pro Shops 

27 April 2024 

Asst Div 2 Commander, Mike Behringer stops by 



Unit Hike  28 April 2024 at Bacon Ridge Natural Area 

Hike prep and safety briefing Off we go.. 

Impromptu  class on snakes Explaining terrain features 

Post hike relaxation 



Memorial Day Weekend 

Annapolis National Cemetery 

Crownsville  Veterans Cemetery 

YM SSgt Clingenpeel, also an Eagle 

Scout, posted the Colors at Annapolis 

National Cemetery.  

Presenting the Colors at Crownsville Veterans Cemetery are (L to 

R), YM LCpl Charlie Knott, YM SSgt Bladen Wheatley, YM SSgt 

Timothy Clingenpeel, and YM PFC Michael Southward. 



Close Order Drill lead by YM SSgt Clingenpeel 

Physical Training lead by YM Cpl (then LCpl) Skylar Hiatt 

A Drug Demand Reduction class on marijuana  presented by YM LCpl  Knott 

Adult Volunteers brainstorming 

The retirement of YM SSgt Bladen Wheatley and 

farewell presentation to Unit XO Joan Taylor-

Wheatley. 

Promotion of YM Cpl Skylar Hiatt 

26 May 2024 



14 July  Social Dinner    Casa Della Nonna 

17 June  Detachment meeting   American Legion Post 175 

28– 30 June  Mideast Division Conf  Martinsburg, WV 

15 July  Detachment meeting   American Legion Post 175 

 

 

Please send calendar additions to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com NLT the Satur-

day following the detachment’s monthly meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

H E L P  Needed 
If you are aware of a community event, and would like to see the De-

tachment set up a table or tent, please let us know. We are looking 

for recruiting events. We need new members. 

Examples: 

 Festivals   Family Days 

 Street Fairs  Art Shows 

 Gun Shows  Church Events 

 Food Festival  Home Shows 
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March Minutes 



4 



4 





April Minutes 







May Minutes 









PAYMASTER’S REPORT 

May-June 

Checking $7,612.90 

Savings  $2,269.18 

CD Accts $5,178.40 

TOTAL  $15,060.48 

 

Note:  The detachment recently purchased an 8’x12’ “Amish” 

storage shed for our new home at American Legion Post 175. 

The cost was approximately $3,400 delivered.  

The above numbers are for reference only. 

The detachment cashed in its CD accounts with the Bank of Glen Burnie and 

moved those funds temporarily to the checking account.  

The CD funds were combined with funds from our savings account and trans-

ferered to a Morgan Stanley investment account.  

A detailed report will be submitted at the detachment meeting on 15 July. 

 



Welcome to 

American Legion Post 175 

832 Manhattan Beach Rd 

Severna Park, MD 

Post Operating Hours   Kitchen Hours     Bar Deli Hours 

Monday: 2 PM to 11 PM   Tue: 11 AM to 2 PM and 4 PM to 8 PM  Daily until 10 PM 

Tuesday—Thursday 11 AM to midnight Wed: 11 AM to 2 PM 

Friday: 11 AM to 2 AM   Thur: 11 AM to 2 PM and 4 PM to 8 PM 

Saturday: Noon to 2 AM   Fri:  11 AM to 4 PM 

Sunday: Noon to Midnight 

Our New Home 



We would like to thank all of  

Our Sponsors, Supporters, & Friends 

For your commitment to our community and charitable causes 

throughout the year. 


